

# BARKLY REGIONAL COUNCIL



## OUR VISION

**We strive to be responsive, progressive, sustainable council which respects, listens and empowers the people to be strong.**

### **The Way We Will Work**

**We will make it happen!**

**We will be engaged and have regular opportunities to listen.**

**We will have strong policy and budgets to ensure our programs and services are progressive and sustainable.**

**Respect is shown in everything we do and we have acceptance of all cultures in the Barkly Region and their practices through a culturally competent Council.**

**We are a responsible Council.**

**We will be a responsive Council.**

**We want to empower local decision making.**

**We want to ensure that our services are sustainable and that our region has a standard consistent level of services.**

**We want to be able to sustain our environment – our communities, our physical places, our people and our organisational culture.**

**We will aggressively pursue additional funding from both levels of government to improve the standard of living of people across the region.**

**We need to be realistic, transparent and accountable.**

## AGENDA

### ALPURRURULAM LOCAL AUTHORITY MEETING

**TUESDAY, 9 MARCH 2021**

Barkly Regional Council's Alpururulam Local Authority will be held in on Tuesday, 9 March 2021 at 1:00pm.

**Steven Moore**  
**Chief Executive Officer**

# BARKLY REGIONAL COUNCIL



## COUNCIL PRAYER

**Our Lord Jesus Christ, we trust you will guide and bless this meeting of the Barkly Regional Council. We pray that you will ensure that all discussions and decisions made today are just and fair as they will affect all people within the Barkly Region. We also pray for your guidance to ensure that all our dealings are appropriate to all those whom we represent and will reflect an equitable and honest approach to the issues to be discussed today.**

**Amen**

## WELCOME TO COUNTRY

**I respectfully acknowledge the traditional owners past and present of this land on which we are meeting, the Alywarr people.**

---

# AGENDA

---

ITEM	SUBJECT	PAGE NO
	<b>MEETING TO COMMENCE WITH ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF TRADITIONAL OWNERS</b>	
<b>1</b>	<b>OPENING &amp; ATTENDANCE</b>	
1.1	Authority Members Present	
1.2	Staff and Visitors Present	
1.3	Apologies To Be Accepted	
1.4	Absent Without Apologies	
1.5	Resignations	
1.6	Disclosure of Interests	
<b>2</b>	<b>CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES</b>	
2.1	Confirm the Previous Minutes .....	4
<b>3</b>	<b>ACTIONS FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES</b>	
3.1	Action Items from Preious Meeting.....	12
<b>4</b>	<b>CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER REPORTS</b>	
4.1	Monthly CEO Report .....	14
<b>5</b>	<b>FINANCE</b>	
5.1	Finance Report .....	18
<b>6</b>	<b>AREA MANAGERS REPORT</b>	
6.1	Area Managers Report .....	20
<b>7</b>	<b>GENERAL BUSINESS</b>	
7.1	Shiny Shed Fencing Quotes.....	27
7.2	Environmental and Sustainability Committee.....	32
<b>8</b>	<b>CORRESPONDENCE</b>	
	<i>Nil</i>	
<b>9</b>	<b>OTHER MATTERS FOR NOTING</b>	
	<i>Nil</i>	
<b>10</b>	<b>REPORTS FROM BARKLY REGIONAL COUNCIL</b>	
10.1	Council Report- February 2021 .....	33
<b>11</b>	<b>THE REGIONAL COUNCIL'S PROPOSED REGIONAL PLAN</b>	
	<i>Nil</i>	
<b>12</b>	<b>VISITOR PRESENTATIONS</b>	
	<i>Nil</i>	
<b>13</b>	<b>OTHER BUSINESS</b>	
13.1	Confirmation of Next Meeting Date .....	34
<b>14</b>	<b>CLOSE OF MEETING</b>	



## **CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES**

---

**ITEM NUMBER** 2.1  
**TITLE** Confirm the Previous Minutes  
**REFERENCE** 312725  
**AUTHOR** Michelle Heinen, Administration Officer

### **RECOMMENDATION**

#### **That the Authority**

- a) Confirm the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> February 2021 as a true & accurate record.

### **SUMMARY:**

### **BACKGROUND**

### **ISSUE/OPTIONS/CONSEQUENCES**

### **CONSULTATION & TIMING**

### **ATTACHMENTS:**

1 [↓](#) Alpurrurulam-Minutes-09.02.21.pdf



### OUR VISION

We strive to be responsive, progressive, sustainable council which respects, listens and empowers the people to be strong.

### The Way We Will Work

**We will make it happen!**

**We will be engaged and have regular opportunities to listen.**

**We will have strong policy and budgets to ensure our programs and services are progressive and sustainable.**

**Respect is shown in everything we do and we have acceptance of all cultures in the Barkly Region and their practices through a culturally competent Council.**

**We are a responsible Council.**

**We will be a responsive Council.**

**We want to empower local decision making.**

**We want to ensure that our services are sustainable and that our region has a standard consistent level of services.**

**We want to be able to sustain our environment – our communities, our physical places, our people and our organisational culture.**

**We will aggressively pursue additional funding from both levels of government to improve the standard of living of people across the region.**

**We need to be realistic, transparent and accountable.**

## MINUTES ALPURRURULAM LOCAL AUTHORITY

The Alpurrurulam Local Authority of the Barkly Regional Council was held in on Tuesday, 9 February 2021 at 1:00pm.

**Steven Moore**  
Chief Executive Officer

Meeting commenced at 1:18pm with David Riley as chair.

## **1. OPENING AND ATTENDANCE**

### **1.1 Elected Members Present**

David Riley  
 John Mahoney  
 Pam Corbett  
 Laney Tracker  
 Benjamin Olschewsky  
 Charlie Larkins  
 Mayor Jeffrey McLaughlin – Via Teleconference

### **1.2 Staff And Visitors Present**

Steve Moore – BRC CEO –Via teleconference  
 Mark Parsons – BRC Director of Ops – Via Teleconference  
 Makhaim Brandon – BRC Operations Admin Officer – Via Teleconference  
 Troy Koch – BRC Area Manager  
 Michelle Heinen – BRC SCSO – Minute Taker  
 Carey Small – BRC Community Safety  
 Tim Candler – Barkly Regional Deal

### **1.3 Apologies To Be Accepted**

Cr. Jennifer Mahoney

### **1.4 Absent Without Apologies**

Clarence Campbell

### **1.5 Disclosure Of Interest**

There were no declarations of interest at this Alpurrulam Local Authority meeting.

## **2. CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES**

### **2.1 CONFIRM THE PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES**

#### **MOTION**

#### **That the Authority**

- a) Confirms the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> November 2020 as a true & accurate record.

#### **RESOLVED**

**Moved: LA Member Charlie Larkins**

**Seconded: Chairperson David Riley**

**CARRIED UNAN.**

*Resolved ALLA 10/21*

LA Member John Mahoney & Pam Corbett arrived to meeting at 1:27pm

## **3. ACTIONS FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES**

### 3.1 ACTION ITEMS FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

#### MOTION

##### That the Authority

- a) Receive and note the report
- b) Confirm and remove all completed items from the Action List.

Item 1 – Road Repairs / Street Signs – Ongoing

Item 2 – Vehicle Removal – Remove from action list

Item 3 – School Attendance Support – Remove from action list

Item 4 – General Policing Issues – Remove from action list

Item 5 – Interpreter Services – Ongoing

Item 6 – Re-fencing of Basket Ball Court, Laundry Mat & Shiny Shed – Requote with new boundary. Cadastral Map to be brought to meeting to show the real boundary for the Lot 64.

Item 7 – Vet Services – Ongoing awaiting quotes

Item 8 – Photos of Water Pods – Remove from action list

Item 9 – Sorry Business Letter – Waiting for feedback from Council, Ongoing

New item – Storey Players – two letters to be written in support of the Peter Craigie Production in 2022 & One week Drama & Storytelling workshop in April 2021

#### RESOLVED

Moved: LA Member Charlie Larkins

Seconded: LA Member Pamela Corbett

CARRIED UNAN.

Resolved ALLA 11/21

### 4. CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER REPORTS

#### 4.1 MONTHLY CEO REPORT

#### MOTION

##### That Council

- A) Receive and Note the Operations Directors Report

#### RESOLVED

Moved: LA Member Benjamin Olschewsky

Seconded: Chairperson David Riley

CARRIED UNAN.

Resolved ALLA 12/21

**5. FINANCE**

**5.1 FINANCE REPORT**

**MOTION**

**That the Authority**

- a) Receive and note the report

**RESOLVED**

**Moved: LA Member Benjamin Olschewsky**

**Seconded: LA Member Pamela Corbett**

**CARRIED UNAN.**

*Resolved ALLA 13/21*

**6. AREA MANAGERS REPORT**

**6.1 AREA MANAGERS REPORT**

**MOTION**

**That the Authority**

- a) Receive and note the report

**RESOLVED**

**Moved: LA Member Charlie Larkins**

**Seconded: LA Member Pamela Corbett**

**CARRIED UNAN.**

*Resolved ALLA 14/21*

**7. GENERAL BUSINESS**

**7.1 BARKLY REGIONAL DEAL UPDATE**

**MOTION**

**That the Authority**

- a) Receive and note the report

Mr Tim Candler verbally gave report on where they are at with the projects that are happening within the Barkly Region through the Barkly Regional Deal.

**RESOLVED**

**Moved: LA Member Charlie Larkins**

**Seconded: LA Member Benjamin Olschewsky**

**CARRIED UNAN.**

*Resolved ALLA 15/21*



## 8. CORRESPONDENCE

### 8.1 LETTER TO HON. NICOLE MANISON & REPLY

#### MOTION

##### That the Authority

- a) Receives and note the letter & response.

The Local Authority Members felt the response from the Minister didn't really answer any of the questions they asked.

Queensland police have been performing RBT's on the May Downs road and Barkly Highway and have confiscated 20 litres of alcohol.

Director of Ops to follow up with Spot Alcohol checking with the NT Police in Alice.

#### RESOLVED

Moved: LA Member John Mahoney

Seconded: LA Member Charlie Larkins

**CARRIED UNAN.**

*Resolved ALLA 16/21*

## 9. OTHER MATTERS FOR NOTING

*Nil*

## 10. REPORTS FROM BARKLY REGIONAL COUNCIL

### 10.1 COUNCIL REPORT- JANUARY 2020

#### MOTION

##### That the Authority

- a) Receive and note the report

#### RESOLVED

Moved: Chairperson David Riley

Seconded: LA Member Benjamin Olschewsky

**CARRIED UNAN.**

*Resolved ALLA 17/21*

## 11. THE REGIONAL COUNCIL'S PROPOSED REGIONAL PLAN

*Nil*

## 12. VISITOR PRESENTATIONS

*Nil*

## 13. OTHER BUSINESS

### 13.1 CONFIRMATION OF NEXT MEETING DATE.

#### MOTION

**That the Authority**

- (a) Confirm the next meeting date's to be:  
 (Recommendations Below)  
 Tuesday 09<sup>th</sup> March 2021 – Special Meeting if required  
 Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> April 2021 – Official Meeting  
 Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> May 2021 – Special Meeting if required  
 Tuesday 15<sup>th</sup> June 2021 – Official Meeting  
 Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> July 2021 – Special Meeting if required  
 Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> August 2021 – Official Meeting  
 Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> September 2021 – Special Meeting if required  
 Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> October 2021 – Official Meeting  
 Tuesday 09<sup>th</sup> November 2021 – Special Meeting if required  
 Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> December 2021 – Official Meeting

It was unanimously agreed that they trail Bi-Monthly meetings. Next meeting will be held on Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> April 2021.

They also wish to keep the other meeting dates for Special Meetings if required.

**RESOLVED**

**Moved:** LA Member Charlie Larkins

**Seconded:** Chairperson David Riley

**CARRIED UNAN.**

*Resolved ALLA 18/21*

**13.2 AAI BUSH TUCKER FUNDING****MOTION****That the Authority**

- a) Are in support for the AAI Bush Tucker Funding to be Auspice through the Council.

**RESOLVED**

**Moved:** Chairperson David Riley

**Seconded:** LA Member Laney Tracker

**CARRIED UNAN.**

*Resolved ALLA 19/21*

**13.3 STOREY PLAYERS REQUEST FOR SUPPORT****MOTION****That the Authority**

- a) Write two support letters for Peter Craigie production in 2022 & One week Drama & storytelling workshop in April 2021 for Alpurrurulam

The Local Authority are in support for these two letters to be written. To be added to action sheet.

**RESOLVED**

**Moved:** LA Member Charlie Larkins

**Seconded:** LA Member John Mahoney

**CARRIED UNAN.**

*Resolved ALLA 20/21*

**14. CLOSE OF MEETING**

Meeting closed 2:32pm

THIS PAGE AND THE PRECEEDING 6 PAGES ARE THE MINUTES OF THE  
Alpurrulam Local Authority Meeting HELD ON Tuesday, 9 February 2021 AND  
CONFIRMED Tuesday, 13 April 2021.

\_\_\_\_\_  
David Riley  
Chair

\_\_\_\_\_  
Troy Koch  
Area Manager

Unconfirmed



## **ACTIONS FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES**

---

**ITEM NUMBER** 3.1  
**TITLE** Action Items from Preious Meeting  
**REFERENCE** 312730  
**AUTHOR** Michelle Heinen, Administration Officer

### **RECOMMENDATION**

#### **That the Authority**

- a) Receive and note the report
- b) Confirm and Remove all completed items from the Action List

### **SUMMARY:**

### **BACKGROUND**

### **ISSUE/OPTIONS/CONSEQUENCES**

### **CONSULTATION & TIMING**

### **ATTACHMENTS:**

1 [↓](#) Alpurrurulam Action List 09-02-21.pdf

 BARKLY REGIONAL COUNCIL	<b>ALPURRURULAM LOCAL AUTHORITY</b> <b>ONGOING ACTION LIST</b>	Updated after 9 <sup>th</sup> February 2021 Meeting
--	---	---

	MEETING DATE	TASK / PROJECT	ACTIONS TO BE TAKEN	BUDGET SOURCE	ACTION LEADER	COMPLETED/STATUS
1	14.03.2018	Roads Repair / Street Signs	Some signs have been installed around community, more to do.		Area Manager	Ongoing
2	20.10.2020	Interpreter Services	Seeking funding through ABA		Director of Ops	Ongoing
3	20.10.2020	Re-Fencing of Basketball Court, Laundry Mat & Shiny Shed	New quotes to be obtain to include the new boundary area for the Shiny Shed. Cadastral Map to be brought to next meeting to show the actual size of Lot 64		Area Manager	Ongoing
4	20.10.2020	Vet Services	To obtain quotes for refurbishing a site to make working in Alpurrurulam more comfortable.		Area Manager	Ongoing
5	10.11.2020	Sorry Business Letter	Letter to be sent to the Warte Store Committee if they could stay open until 12pm if a Sorry Day is requested to give people enough time to get what they need before closure.		Area Manager, Mayor, CEO	Ongoing
6	09.02.2021	Storey Players Letters of Support	Letter of support for the Peter Craigie Production in 2022 & 1 week Drama and Storytelling workshops in April 2021 for Alpurrurulam		Area Manager, Mayor, CEO	New

**CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER REPORTS**

---

<b>ITEM NUMBER</b>	4.1
<b>TITLE</b>	Monthly CEO Report
<b>REFERENCE</b>	312467
<b>AUTHOR</b>	Mark Parsons, Operations Director

**RECOMMENDATION****That Council**

- A) Receive and note the Operations Directors Report

**SUMMARY:**

All Communities have had substantial rainfall during February resulting in the grass getting out of control. Therefore, the story from all Area Managers is the same when I ask what your Current priority is **Cutting Grass is the answer.**

Out of the six Local Authorities, only two met this month. This was due to a lot of Ceremony and Sorry Business in the Region.

The Community breakdowns are as follows.

**Ali Curung**

Ceremony started in Ali Curung early in February this is the first time in several years that this is happening out there. The airstrip has been closed a few times this month due to the bad weather our staff continue to monitor this on a daily basis.. Murray Downs road closure due to flooding.

The Community is very excited that the tender for the new sport and Rec centre has been awarded and they are keen to see this work commence.

Our staff continue to do the day to day works of Rubbish, Slashing , Whipper Snipper , , landfill tidy-up

The LA met on the 8<sup>th</sup> Feb and Quorum was reached.

As per our capital budget, we have purchased a new ATV and it should arrive before the end of the month.

**Grey Water for Football Oval**

I have had discussions with Power and Water representatives this month about using grey water to irrigate the football oval. I was told due to the NT water standards for Grey Water usage it would not be cost effective for Council to set up a treatment plant to render the water safe enough to use. The estimated price for treatment is \$7.50 a kiloliter.

They have suggested that Council utilize a disused bore next to the oval which would not have to be metered as it produces less than ten liters per second, I will get some estimated costs for this project.



**Elliott**

Contractors have arrived to commence metal removal from the tip, as well as Harvey Constructions who will commence work on the football oval ablution block and the ANZAC memorial shade structure.

Power and Water have replaced 88/100 streetlights with LED lighting, making the streets much brighter, with the remaining 12 to be done at a later date.

Since the water park has been up and running the kids and even the adults have been using it every day.

The weather has meant that the grass mowing has been a full time battle.

We have completed a number of the outstanding work projects this month; the entry ramp now is looking great.

We will be putting in a reticulation system in the next few weeks and planting trees at the football oval.

**Alpurrurulam**

There was a Funeral on the 7<sup>th</sup> of February which was well attended despite the rains in the region.

Rainfall this month so far Alpurrurulam 44.6mm Mt Isa 124.8mm and Camooweal 80.6mm. They have had considerable rain around them which has kept the roads closed in the region (Sandover Highway and Austral Downs Road). The river continues to rise and is impassable at present.

They had a police visit with the Police being flown in on Wednesday 10 February and departed Friday the 12<sup>th</sup>.

Despite road closures, Alpurrurulam is still having ongoing issues with alcohol coming in. I hope that with the river on the rise this will slow down over the next month.

Alpurrulam had an LA meeting this month with quorum being met.



### **Ampilatawatja**

Ampilatawatja had a severe storm hit the Community early in February causing a lot of damage to buildings and power lines with a number of trees falling down. Two of our Council facilities were effected by this and another 12 Community houses were without power for a day until the Electricians could get onsite to do the repairs. Ceremony has just completed in this Area but following this has unfortunately been Sorry Business which affected the LA meeting not meeting quorum this month. Our staff have been busy cutting grass and cleaning up the landfill.



### **Wuttunugurra**

Due to Ceremony and Sorry Business, we did not get to have an LA meeting in Wuttunugurra this month. The staff out there have still been working hard to keep up with the grass growing and have done a clean-up on the landfill. As a part of our transition into the new depot shed, we have had a number of shipping containers moved into the new depot yard. These containers have plumbing supplies and leftover sport and rec equipment in them and the staff will be sorting this gear out to make sure they are well utilised.

### **Arlparra**

There is ongoing Ceremony at Arlparra this month. As per most of the other Communities, this has prevented the Local Authority from meeting but with any luck we will get quorum in March.

### **Tennant Creek**

It has been another big month for the Municipal team in Tennant Creek. They have cleaned up the grass and weeds that were becoming overgrown at the cemetery, they did this with some assistance from CDP. They have also done a great job of keeping on top of the grass growing down Peko road and on Purkiss reserve.

The Landfill crew have opened up the bottom block and we now have bays being utilised back in that area.

On the 15<sup>th</sup> Feb we had a small number of fish die at Lake Maryanne and the municipal team were quick at getting out there and cleaning up the fish before they got to smelly.

We also had a new water truck delivered this month that the staff were very pleased to see as it has been a long process to get it here.





**BACKGROUND**

**ORGANISATIONAL RISK ASSESSMENT**

**BUDGET IMPLICATION**

**ISSUE/OPTIONS/CONSEQUENCES**

**CONSULTATION & TIMING**

<<Enter Text>>

**ATTACHMENTS:**

## **FINANCE**

---

**ITEM NUMBER** 5.1  
**TITLE** Finance Report  
**REFERENCE** 312756  
**AUTHOR** Michelle Heinen, Administration Officer

### **RECOMMENDATION**

#### **That the Authority**

- a) Receive and note the report

### **SUMMARY:**

### **BACKGROUND**

### **ISSUE/OPTIONS/CONSEQUENCES**

### **CONSULTATION & TIMING**

### **ATTACHMENTS:**

1 [↓](#) Jan Finance Report.pdf

Barkly Regional Council  
Local Authority Allocation  
 Project: 405 Alpoururulam

**INCOME**

**LA Grants Received**  
 Grants Received  
**INCOME TOTAL**

Approved Minutes

**EXPENDITURE**

**LA Funding Expended**

Apr-16 Remedial Roadworks  
 Dec-17 Shiny Shed Refurbishment  
 Mar-18 Portable Toilet Trailers  
 Aug-18 Laundry Break-in Costs  
 Nov-18 Road and Driveway Aged Care  
 Oct-19 Community Laundry Repairs  
 LA Funding Committed  
 Dec-17 Shiny Shed Refurbishment  
 Feb-18 Animal Management Activities  
 Nov-18 Deck & Concrete Apron Shiny Shed  
 Nov-18 Road and Driveway Aged Care  
 Oct-19 Community Laundry  
 Oct-19 Replace Laundry Washing Tokens  
 Nov-20 1000LT Water Cartage Trailer  
 Nov-20 Shelters and Sandbags for Gazebo  
 Nov-20 Sewage Pump  
 Nov-20 Professional Map of Cemetery  
 Nov-20 Laundry Tokens

Expenditure Date

May-16  
 PO Raised: 14-02-2018  
 Apr-18  
 Sep-18  
 Jan-19  
 Jan-20

Balance of funds to be committed

Budget	Income and Expenditures						Total
	2014-2015	2015-2016	2016-2017	2017-2018	2018-2019	2019-2020	
397,948.53	58,086.53	67,751.00	67,751.00	68,120.00	68,120.00	68,120.00	397,948.53
<b>397,948.53</b>	<b>58,086.53</b>	<b>67,751.00</b>	<b>67,751.00</b>	<b>68,120.00</b>	<b>68,120.00</b>	<b>68,120.00</b>	<b>397,948.53</b>
13,198.80	13,198.80						13,198.80
120,461.18	44,887.73	67,751.00	7,822.45				120,461.18
20,030.00			20,030.00				20,030.00
3,070.00			3,070.00				3,070.00
26,576.36			26,576.36				26,576.36
6,542.00			6,542.00				6,542.00
82,665.71			3,710.19	45,837.16	33,118.36		82,665.71
20,000.00				20,000.00			20,000.00
9,839.50				2,282.84	7,556.66		9,839.50
13,423.64					13,423.64		13,423.64
654.00					654.00		654.00
364.50					364.50		364.50
7,995.00					7,995.00		7,995.00
956.90					956.90		956.90
6,284.20					4,050.94	2,233.26	6,284.20
220.00						220.00	220.00
957.00						957.00	957.00
<b>333,238.79</b>	<b>58,086.53</b>	<b>67,751.00</b>	<b>67,751.00</b>	<b>68,120.00</b>	<b>68,120.00</b>	<b>3,410.26</b>	<b>333,238.79</b>
<b>64,709.74</b>	<b>0.00</b>	<b>0.00</b>	<b>0.00</b>	<b>0.00</b>	<b>0.00</b>	<b>64,709.74</b>	<b>64,709.74</b>



## **AREA MANAGERS REPORT**

---

**ITEM NUMBER** 6.1  
**TITLE** Area Managers Report  
**REFERENCE** 312812  
**AUTHOR** Michelle Heinen, Administration Officer

### **RECOMMENDATION**

#### **That the Authority**

- a) Receive and note the report




### **SUMMARY:**

### **BACKGROUND**

### **ISSUE/OPTIONS/CONSEQUENCES**

### **CONSULTATION & TIMING**

### **ATTACHMENTS:**

- [1](#)  ALPURRURULAM February 2021 AREA MANAGER REPORT.pdf
- [2](#)  La Meeting march Sport and rec Program March 2021.pdf
- [3](#)  LA report document FEB 2021.pdf



## AREA MANAGER REPORT – Alpururulam

Month – February 2021

### VISITORS TO ALPURRURULAM:

February 2021

- George Peckham Community Safety Manager BRC.
- Health x 2 - Physio and Paediatrist.
- Mental Health RFDS.
- NT Libraries (Tech).

### GENERAL:

- The Service Delivery Centre is doing a good job delivering the Postal and Centrelink Services. Crystalina Morgan resigned and recruitment has begun for a replacement.
- The Aged Care Team continues to do a good job providing services to all of their clients.
- Our ESO is meeting all PAWA contractual requirements. Bob Baldry is back doing the ESO job, thank you Mathew for covering while Bob was away.
- Our Municipal team continue to do a good job providing core services and have been busy keeping up with the slashing and mowing which has increased due to the rain. Shannon Tommy has started work with the Municipal Team.

### HIGHLIGHTS:

- We have had some rain, which is great for our region.
- Avon Downs Police flew in, and were on the ground for 2.5 days.

### ISSUES:

- Ongoing Community unrest.
- COVID 19. Ongoing threat of COVID 19
- Alcohol coming into the community
- Very few visits to Alpururulam Community from Avon Downs Police or any Police.
- The Sandover Highway and Austral Downs Roads have been closed for over a month due to rains.
- Staff attendance.

Barkly Regional Council – Alpururulam Area Manager Report February 2021



### LOCAL AUTHORITY FUNDING

<b>LA Funding total</b>	<b>\$ 180,389.93</b>			
<b>Acquittal date funding</b>		<b>Project</b>	<b>Resolution No in LA Minutes/Date</b>	<b>Endorsed by Council Resolution No/Date</b>
<b>Committed not expended (list projects and amounts) Must be minuted</b>	<b>\$</b>			
<b>Completed Projects (list projects and amounts)</b>	<b>\$</b>			
<b>Total Funding unexpended</b>	<b>\$ 180,389.93</b>			

**CORE BUSINESS and PROGRAMS** (n/a if Program not run in community) As much detail as is necessary for the Directors – this section does not go to Council unless the Director decides something should



<b>ADMINISTRATION</b>	AM 176 Hours, Staff 169.2, Position Vacant 0, Sorry Day 0, 55.45 LWOP, 79.35 Personal. <i>Crystalina Morgan resigned, recruitment has commenced.</i>
<b>DEPOT</b>	AM 60 Hours, Staff 459.5, Position Vacant 76, Sorry Day 0, LWOP 38, Personal 17. <i>Starting on new Waste Management site</i>
<b>ESSENTIAL SERVICES</b>	AM 5 Hours Staff 160, Position Vacant 0, Sorry Day 0, LWOP 0 Personal. <i>Mathew Long did a great job covering Bob.</i>
<b>SPORT &amp; REC</b>	AM 0 Hours, Staff 173.7, Position Vacant 0, Sorry Day 0, 29 LWOP, 0 Personal. <i>Waiting for a new Team Leader to start.</i>
<b>AGED CARE</b>	AM 5 Hours, Staff 411.05, Position Vacant 0, Sorry Day 0, 60.75 LWOP, 11.2 Personal.
<b>NIGHT PATROL</b>	AM 0 Hours, Staff 387, Position Vacant 0, Sorry Day 0, LWOP 21.5, Personal 0. <i>NP back to 4 staff.</i>
<b>AREA MANAGERS TRAVEL</b>	
<b>HOMELANDS</b>	N/A
<b>SAFE HOUSE</b>	N/A
<b>WATERPARK</b>	N/A
<b>LIBRARY</b>	N/A
<b>PLAY GROUP</b>	N/A

**OTHER.**

7 Weeks of roads closed make it very difficult to get supplies in.

**LA Meeting March 2021 Alpururulam Youth Sport and Rec Report****Overview:**

The Youth Sport and rec program re commenced on the 8<sup>th</sup> of February this Year which co insisted well with the beginning of the school year. Attendance figures at school were recorded at 95 on Tuesday the 9<sup>th</sup> of February which was reported to be the highest attendance in some years which expressed the link between sports and rec attendance and school attendance. Immediately the program kicked off with great success as numbers were in the 25-35 during the first week and have been constantly holding around the daily average of the 30 mark to date. I have down for bigger and greater things for the program the first of which is all day engagement programs with the youth during the school holiday period 9<sup>th</sup> to 15<sup>th</sup> of April 2021.

**Current Staff:**

Connor Woods Team Leader

Gregory Wilde Youth Sports and Rec Officer

Monthly Highlights:

**Staffing:**

Currently advertising for position of Youth Sport and rec officer with applications closing 5<sup>th</sup> of March 2021. It is hoped a suitable candidate can be engaged during the school holiday period as we are looking to extend engagement hours during this period and many hands make light work.

Gregory Wilde has re engaged in a position of Youth Sport and rec worker having previously engaged in the role last year. It has been great having him re engage in this position as it has helped in the re engaging of youth practically the older 15-24 year old youth in the program.

**Attendance:**

Numbers have been around the 30-35 mark during the week and we have had as much as 55 young people on a Friday night engaging in the program. Whilst these numbers are good I would still like to have more of the older youth 15 to 24 engage in the program as these numbers have been low and it helps for both peer support and engagement with other youth having the older ones around engaging.

**Maintenance:**

Council are looking into putting new lights in the rec area of the shiny shed as well as wall mount fans over the next coming weeks. This will help with airflow as well as lighting in the rec hall. To date there are very minor maintenance issues which have been addressed with prompt response by council to allow minimal disruption to program engagement.

**Future:**

Drive in Movie Theater is nearing completion it is anticipated this could be operation during the dry season as it is cooler at night and gets dark around 7pm meaning movies can be screened between 7 and 9 pm.

Skate park project is on target we are looking in the coming months at getting in skateboard kits the youth can build and decorate in time for skate park opening. We are also looking at getting a rep form spinifex in Santa Teresa up to have an opening day at the skate park.

Report Prepared by Connor Woods Youth sport and Rec Team Leader Alpururulam.



---

**Local Authority report**  
**Alpurrurulam Community Care Centre**  
**February – 2021**

*By Community Care Team Leader*

---

**Workplace and facilities**

Clients continue to appreciate the lounge and dining area at the center, with a growing number of clients coming in for meals, TV and socialization. As respite opportunities are otherwise very limited, day respite at the center is a great option for some clients and their carers. Due to wet season I have had more clients around on community to be engaged with and also visiting the center due to the river flooding and blocking opportunities to go to town to do shopping and visit other family members. We are also currently looking for a new team member to join our team.

**Council and training**

At this moment we have two staff members which are going through training with STEPS, and they are doing well, would love to see them finish and commence in to some other training.

Due to wet season we can't access any external training providers unless it is online, so team leader currently holds weekly tool box talk trainings with staff.

**Clientele and community engagement**

Many clients have benefited from the social support offered by Community Care Centre this month, and have received assistance with contacting various agencies, i.e. Territory housing, banks, ATO, superannuation and NT police.

I notice clients are engaging more with other clients at the center which is good for their mental health, and day to day life functions.

Would love to engage the clients more with the school and surrounding service providers when holding current community events, it is excellent for the clients to engage with all other age groups to keep their minds active and health. Would love to hold an event with any elders or mature aged people on the community to come down and see what we have to offer and do for our current clientele.

**Table talk wish list:**

- training opportunities for staff to obtain first aid and drivers licenses
- Planting native trees into Community Care yard and creating outside areas to hold events and meetings with clients and carers.



The girls whipped up a huge damper for lunch for our clients, yum.

## **GENERAL BUSINESS**

---

**ITEM NUMBER** 7.1  
**TITLE** Shiny Shed Fencing Quotes  
**REFERENCE** 312820  
**AUTHOR** Michelle Heinen, Administration Officer

### **RECOMMENDATION**

#### **That the Authority**

- a) Review quotes
- b) Give recommendations to council on the preferred quote to install the fencing at the Shiny Shed

### **SUMMARY:**

### **BACKGROUND**

### **ISSUE/OPTIONS/CONSEQUENCES**

### **CONSULTATION & TIMING**

### **ATTACHMENTS:**

- 1 [↓](#) TW\_Supply\_Install\_Quote11088.PDF
- 2 [↓](#) Estimate 833.pdf
- 3 [↓](#) Shiny Shed Fence Quote.pdf



Territory Wire  
ABN 44 612 826 534

## Quotation. 11088

01-Mar-21

**Attn:** MICHELLE HEINEN  
**Phone:** 07 4748 4800  
**Mobile:**

**Sales Contact:** BRENDAND

**Proposal To**  
BARKLY REGIONAL COUNCIL

**Ship To:**  
BARKLY REGIONAL COUNCIL

**Subject :** Youth sports & rec precinct - Fence

**Notes:**

QUOTE INCLUDES ACCOM AND MEALS.

Description	Quote Qty	Unit	Rate	Line Total
<b>PROPOSAL</b>				
SUPPLY & INSTALL <i>1800H Chainmesh Fence with 3 barb on top, generally in accordance with NTG standard DWG CS3308 but with straight posts</i>	362.00	M	\$105.97	\$38,361.14
SUPPLY & INSTALL <i>6000w (3000/3000) Double gates</i>	2.00	EA	\$1,725.00	\$3,450.00
SUPPLY & INSTALL <i>950W PA Gates</i>	4.00	EA	\$985.00	\$3,940.00
MOBILISATION	1.00	EA	\$6,850.00	\$6,850.00
DEMOBILISATION	1.00	EA	\$2,950.00	\$2,950.00
<b>TOTAL INVESTMENT SUM</b>				<b>\$55,551.14</b>
<b>Plus GST</b>				<b>\$5,555.11</b>
<b>Total incl GST</b>				<b>\$61,106.25</b>

**Phone** + 61 8 8983 1264  
**Fax:** + 61 8 9378 1702

**Email:** [sales@twfencing.com.au](mailto:sales@twfencing.com.au)  
**Website:** [www.twfencing.com.au](http://www.twfencing.com.au)

**Street address:** 101 Pruen Rd, Berrimah, NT 0828  
**Mailing address:** PO Box 39349 Winnelle NT 0821



Territory Wire  
 ABN 44 612 826 534  
 Phone : +61 8 8983 1264  
 Fax : +61 8 9378 1702  
 Website : [www.twfencing.com.au](http://www.twfencing.com.au)  
 Email : [office@twfencing.com.au](mailto:office@twfencing.com.au)  
 Head Office :  
 101 Pruen Road Berrimah NT 0828  
 PO Box 39349 Winnellie NT 0820

## Standard Terms and Conditions of Contract

1. Quotation remains valid for 28 days.
2. It is the responsibility of the client to provide a secure storage/lay-down area on site, any loss of material resulting from damage or theft will be charged to the client.
3. It is the responsibility of the client to survey and mark all underground services including but not limited to; power, phone, gas, water, reticulation etc. Furthermore Territory Wire Fencing does not accept any responsibility or liability for damage to services.
4. It is the responsibility of the client to provide the necessary clearing requirements for vehicular access. Territory Wire Fencing has not allowed for any clearing, tree trimming, earthworks or existing fence removal, unless detailed separately in the written proposal.
5. In the event that rock or compacted material is encountered that does not allow us to use one of our excavation methods, additional cost will apply.
6. For any site inspections, safety inductions, sign off and or verification of plant and operators, additional costs will apply.
7. No allowance has been made to hand dig over services. If required, additional costs will apply.
8. Territory Wire Fencing does not take any responsibility for the removal of spoil from post footing excavations to be taken away or moved from site. Spoil from the holes will be spread neatly around the post excavation as per AS 1725. It is usually more cost effective if our works are carried out prior to any landscaping works. The area will be left clean and tidy of all rubbish and left over packaging.
9. In the event of downtime caused by industrial action, cyclones, site accidents etc. hourly rates will be charged.
10. Excavation and dig permits are to be obtained by the client. Failure to do so will incur additional charges.
11. Territory Wire Fencing will construct fencing to specification described within the written proposal. All structural integrity is the client's responsibility.
12. Shop drawings have not been included in the written proposal; however Territory Wire Fencing can provide detailed shop drawings if required, but additional costs will be applicable.
13. Territory Wire Fencing's proposal is based on information provided; whilst care is taken, Territory Wire Fencing accepts no responsibility for omissions or errors that may have occurred.
14. Territory Wire Fencing's material lead time will be based on project size and client demand with bespoke items (i.e. non-standard gates) incurring longer lead times.
15. Client is to provide installation team with all ablutions, crib rooms.
16. Safety barriers and traffic management are the responsibility of the client.
17. Cancellation of orders will attract charges and a re-stocking fee may be applicable.
18. All material will remain the property of Territory Wire Fencing until payment has been received in full.
19. Territory Wire Fencing retains the right to touch up any scratches/blemishes to any powder coated materials prior to completion.
20. Territory Wire Fencing's proposal is based on one mobilisation to site; additional mobilisations to site will incur additional charges, unless otherwise negotiated.



## Hardy Fencing Australia Pty Ltd



PO Box 1781  
41 Smith St  
Alice Springs NT 0870

A.B.N.: 26 635 409 200

**Quote No.:** 00000833  
**Date:** 22/02/2021

### Quote

**Bill To:**  
Barkly Regional Council  
PO Box 821  
41 Peko Road  
Tennant Creek NT 0861  
Australia

**Ship To:**  
Barkly Regional Council  
PO Box 821  
41 Peko Road  
Tennant Creek NT 0861  
Australia

**Customer ABN:** 32 171 281 456

DESCRIPTION	TOTAL (INC GST)
Attention: Troy Koch - Estimate only To supply and install approx 362mt of 1800H Chainmesh Fence with 3 barb on top, generally in accordance with NTG Standard DWG CS3308 but with straight posts. Includes 2x 6000W (3000/3000) Double gates and 4x 950W PA Gates, mobilisation/ demobilisation and meals. Accommodation not included and would be an extra cost if not provided by client. Excavation in rock would incur an extra charge.	\$53,638.02
<b>QUOTATION VALID FOR 30 DAYS ONLY</b>	

**TERMS: Payment on completion unless by prior arrangement.**  
**As per Hardy Fencing's OH & S Management System please advise of any hazards likely to impact the performance of this work with your order.**

GST: \$4,876.18  
 Total Inc GST: \$53,638.02  
 Amount Applied: \$0.00

Certification or Survey is not included. If you require this please advise as there are significant cost implications.

**Balance Due: \$53,638.02**

The ownership of the goods delivered by Hardy Fencing NT to the buyer or its agent shall not be transferred until payment in full of all sums owing by the buyer to Hardy Fencing NT (on any account what-so-ever) has been received by Hardy Fencing NT.

**Terms: Payment on Completion for non-account holders. A deposit may be required**

On acceptance of this quotation please return to: Hardy Fencing NT  
 P.O. Box 1781 Alice Springs NT 0871  
 41 Smith Street Alice Springs NT 0870  
 accounts@hardyfencing.com.au

**We accept: Visa & Mastercard - Use your credit card to pay over the phone call: 08 8953 0602.**  
**(Payments paid by credit card \$2000.00 & over will incur a 1.25% fee)**

Applicants Signature: .....

Applicants Name: .....

Date: .....

**From:** ben olschewsky <[olschewsky@gmail.com](mailto:olschewsky@gmail.com)>  
**Sent:** Tuesday, 16 February 2021 8:35 AM  
**To:** Troy Koch <[Troy.Koch@barkly.nt.gov.au](mailto:Troy.Koch@barkly.nt.gov.au)>  
**Subject:** Lot 64 - New fencing to actual cadastre - cost estimate

Good morning Troy,

The cadastre boundary of Lot 64 (Shiny Shed compound) measures at 362.765m in length.

As I think is obvious from the condition of the existing fence, considerations for a replacement should include considerations for a robust upgrade.

My recommendations would be for 1800 chainlink with 3x strands of barbed wire over with specs as follows:

- 60mm posts at 3m max spacing with additional braces
- 80mm gate posts at gate openings
- Heavy gauge chainlink mesh to be used with – twist top
- At least 2x double 6m vehicle gates
- At least 4x PA gates

Regarding the final number and location of gates, I recommend a 'master plan' is proposed for the site and consideration be given to:

- General access for council staff and community members
- Maintenance
- Future construction access
- Emergency access

My estimate for the fence to be constructed to these specs and allowing for some earthworks to areas with built up dirt on the cadastre is approximately \$90,000 including GST (by an established contractor already on site)

I have not allowed for demolition of the old fence.  
Perhaps Rainbow gateway and the council could discuss options here?

Kind regards,

Ben

Benjamin Olschewsky  
- Building & Maintenance Contractor  
- Local DIPL Representative  
- Consultant  
Lot 14 Apetyarr Street, Alpururulam NT. 4825  
M:...0459 156 905 T:...07 4748 3246  
[olschewsky@gmail.com](mailto:olschewsky@gmail.com)

## **GENERAL BUSINESS**

---

<b>ITEM NUMBER</b>	7.2
<b>TITLE</b>	Environmental and Sustainability Committee
<b>REFERENCE</b>	312961
<b>AUTHOR</b>	Makhaim Brandon, Administration Officer

### **RECOMMENDATION**

#### **That the Authority**

- a) Receive and note the report.

### **SUMMARY:**

As of the council meeting held on the 25<sup>th</sup> of February 2021 it was decided to shift the responsibilities Environmental and Sustainability sub-committee to the community local authorities and have each LA take on the roles and responsibilities and decision making in regards to projects such as tree planting, litter prevention on communities and landfills. Each month an agenda item will be included to promote discussion about environmental issues on our communities.

### **BACKGROUND**

### **ISSUE/OPTIONS/CONSEQUENCES**

### **CONSULTATION & TIMING**

### **ATTACHMENTS:**





## **REPORTS FROM BARKLY REGIONAL COUNCIL**

---

**ITEM NUMBER** 10.1  
**TITLE** Council Report- February 2021  
**REFERENCE** 312857  
**AUTHOR** Makhaim Brandon, Administration Officer

### **RECOMMENDATION**

#### **That the Authority**

- a) Receive and note the report

### **SUMMARY:**

This Report is a summary of Council meeting for February 2021.

### **BACKGROUND**

The February Council meeting went well, with some councillors travelling to Tennant Creek and other phoning in.

Council approved the motion from the Alpurrurulam Local authority to go to a bi-monthly basis for meetings starting in March. The work of the Purkiss Reserve fencing was awarded to Harvey Development. Council also approved the variation to the capital budget to include the resurfacing of the TC basketball courts.

4 new community projects funded by council were approved by the governance table of commerce these include the upgrade to the sport and rec building at Ampilatwatja, Alpurrurulam's basketball court upgrade, upgrade and refurbishment of the Art Centre building at Wutunugurra and the Elliott football change rooms.

The Tennant Creek local authority has 2 new members appointed, the Ampilatwatja and Elliott local authorities both have vacancies.

Council also endorsed the allocation of funds for the following projects:

Ali Curung has allocated \$9455.88 to the purchase and installation of a new shade sail over the water park area as well as another \$6765.00 to the purchasing and installation of meter boxes around the community.

### **ISSUE/OPTIONS/CONSEQUENCES**

<<Enter Text>>

### **CONSULTATION & TIMING**

<<Enter Text>>

### **ATTACHMENTS:**



## **OTHER BUSINESS**

---

**ITEM NUMBER** 13.1  
**TITLE** Confirmation of Next Meeting Date  
**REFERENCE** 312737  
**AUTHOR** Michelle Heinen, Administration Officer

### **RECOMMENDATION**

#### **That the Authority**

- a) Confirm the recommended meeting dates from Council:

Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> May 2021 at 1pm  
Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> July 2021 at 1pm  
Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> September 2021 at 1pm  
Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> November 2021 at 1pm

### **SUMMARY:**

### **BACKGROUND**

### **ISSUE/OPTIONS/CONSEQUENCES**

### **CONSULTATION & TIMING**

### **ATTACHMENTS:**

There are no attachments for this report.